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The Newsletter: 

In this edition we report upon some of the activities the Society has been engaged in during the 

last 12 months, which include the presentation we gave last January to FONA (Friends of  

Nottinghamshire Archives), the regular coffee mornings held at Brookfields Garden Centre and 

our attempts to retrieve archive material from Paragon Press in Sunderland.  

Sadly a number of former employees have passed away during the previous year and their  

details can be found under Obituaries.  

Membership Renewal: 

The membership fee for 2017 remains at Ã5 per member and should be paid by 1
st 
March.   Please complete the 

application form and forward with your remittance to the treasurer, Jill Smith. Cheques should be made payable to 

óThos. Forman Preservation Societyô.  

The Next Reunion: 

The next Reunion will be held at the usual venue, Welbeck Hall, Welbeck Road, West Bridgford on Friday 31st March. 

The Trustees have looked at alternative premises but found there were several disadvantages and the facilities and 

buffet at West Bridgford would be hard to match. The cost of the Reunion including the buffet will be Ã18.50 per  

person, the same price as last year. A booking form is included with the membership renewal. Bookings will be 

acknowledged by e-mail (or post) together with details of arrangements. If you have any new memorabilia please bring 

it along with you. The closing date for bookings is  1
st
 
 
March.    
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Preserving the history of printing    

INFORM TWO  

NEWS FROM THE SECRETARY AND EDITOR  

PRESENTATION TO FRIENDS OF NOTTINGHAMSHIRE ARCHIVES (FONA) 

At the FONA meeting which took place last January, our Senior Trustee Noel Marshall gave a presentation entitled 

óThe day I met Capnô Bobô (Robert Maxwell). He gave an interesting account on the occasion when Formanôs  

directors were summoned to meet the ógreat manô following Thos. Forman & Sons being acquired by the British  

Printing Corporation (BPC). FONA members who attended found the story most interesting and it was extremely well  

received. The full story was originally published in May 2003 in óInform Twoô issue No. 3 and is available to read on 

our website under óInform Twoô Archives. 

 

 

Robert Maxwell 
(June 10, 1923 - November 5, 1991) 

 1) Noel giving his talk 
2) Robert Maxwell pictures 

 
Pictures 1  & 2 É FONA 2016 

 3) Robert Maxwell  
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If you  enter a Google search under óThomas Forman Preservation Societyô you will see there are several websites  
under our name. To open our own website, óclickô on the one that reads óThe Official Website of Thomas Forman  
Preservation Society. For details of its activities and objectives and the history of this famous Nottingham Printerô. 

The other websites are published by FONA, Eastwood and Kimberley Advertiser, Nottinghamshire Local History  
Association (NLHA), Nottingham Post, National Archives and Nottinghamshire County Council. Incidentally the latter 
website is of interest as it illustrates the Forman War Memorial in St. Johnôs Church, Carrington together with a list of 
names of those who lost their lives in the two World Wars. 

Our site can also be viewed at:  
http://www.thosforman-preservation society.org.uk/  

   

FRIENDS OF NOTTINGHAMSHIRE ARCHIVES EVENTS (FONA) 

FONA arrange a number of events each year which are usually held at the Nottinghamshire Archives on a Saturday 
morning. We have attended several of these events. óThe John Player & Sons Collectionsô given by Judith Mills last 
June was of particular interest as Formans had a close association with Players and produced much of their  
advertising  material. Illustrations of early advertising were shown and we supplemented  these with specimens of print 
work Formans had produced. óRemembering the Sommeô, a film created at the time of the battle was shown at the July 
meeting. This was followed by a fascinating talk from Professor Chris Wrigley. Last September an illustrated talk was 
given by David Ackrel entitled óIdentifying and dating Victorian and Edwardian photographsô, which was most  
interesting. 

Thos. Forman Preservation Society is an Institutional member of FONA and as such two members can attend these 
events free of charge. If further members of our Society wish to attend the charge will be Ã2 per person. We will email 
details of these events as they occur and if you are interested in any particular event, you will be most welcome to  
attend, but please let the secretary know. Coffee and biscuits are normally provided at the start of the meeting. 

Incidentally your secretary Howard is now a member of the FONA Committee. 
 

 

ARCHIVE MATERIAL 
 

 

PARAGON PRESS 
 

In 2010 Bemrose of Derby were taken over by Paragon Press in Sunderland. We were aware that Bemrose held a 
considerable amount of Forman archive material, some of which was deposited with them in 1999 upon the closure of 
the factory at Hucknall Road. During the transitional period of the takeover Howard Parker visited Bemrose, initially 
with Ron Bramley and later with Geoff Barker. We were able to retrieve some Forman material from the four or five 
pallets they held, although some of the pallets contained very large óguard booksô containing sample calendar prints 
going back many years, and these were too large to transport. Some of you may well remember these óguard booksô 
which were on top of the cupboards outside the Calendar Office.  
We did contact Paragon last year requesting the return of the óguard booksô to Nottingham where they would be placed 
in museum storage. Paragon confirmed they held the pallets but we still await their decision. We will continue to  
pursue the matter. 
 

 

COFFEE MORNINGS 
 

During last year several coffee mornings were held at Brookfields Garden Centre, Mapperley Plains, attended by  
Forman ex-employees and their partners.  Many of those present worked in the Litho Department although several 
other former employees also attend. There are normally 20 to 30 people present and the meeting prior to Christmas is 
usually very popular and well supported. These informal get-togethers are an excellent way to keep in contact with 
members of the Society and we are very grateful to Dave and Wendy Radnell who arrange them. 
In addition to the coffee mornings an occasional country walk is organised, usually by Geoff Budd. They normally meet 
at a public house for coffee, finishing at another public house at the end of the walk, making it a very enjoyable day. 

THOS. FORMAN PRESERVATION SOCIETY  

Following the launch of the website we have been contacted by several people who hold Forman archive material. 
Some of these enquiries came from as far a field as countries such as Canada and Australia. Pictures were sent to us 
of the items they hold and they asked if we could provide any information about them. One owner in Accrington,  
Lancashire, who held a óEwbankô window display offered to sell it to the Society. Whilst we are keen to obtain as much 
archive material as possible, the figure he was asking was considerably beyond our means.  The Trustees were  
prepared to offer a smaller sum, but it was generally felt we should not be ólining the pockets of collectorsô. Some of 
the items together with further details are illustrated in the óHistorical Bulletinô. 
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                        Below are some of the pictures taken at the last Reunion.  Photography by Peter Jordan.      
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A group of guests displaying archive material 

          Back row left to right: Ray Pope, Jenny Marshall,  

 Doug Osborne, Bob Elvidge 

          In front left to right: Howard Parker, Noel Marshall 

Back row left to right:  

Howard Parker, Jenny Marshall, Noel Marshall 

In front left to right: Steve Epton, Steve Belton 

The Brasso poster was kindly loaned to us by Steve Belton. It is interesting to note the basic design of the tin is  
virtually the same today as it was when this poster was produced. The only difference is that the cap is now plastic 
instead of metal and there is a slight change to the wording. Very few companies can boast they have retained the 
same design for all those years, many products we see in the supermarkets today continually change their design and  
packaging. The Brasso poster is valuable, Steve told us he sold a similar poster a while back for over Ã100! 


